
Wednesday, March 19, 2025

Events

April 5th
Veterans Community Project
Volunteer Workday--Flooring
Install
April 5th
IncrEdibles Food Packing
April 8th
Longmont Twin Peaks Board
Meeting
April 10th
Longmont Twin Peaks After
Hours

Birthdays

Don Renzelman
March 22nd

Anniversaries

No Wedding Anniversaries Found
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Larry Gearing
Club President

Cole Pokard
Club President-Elect

Carol Enright
Club President-
Nominee

Annika N Van der
Werf
Club Secretary

Doug Linton
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Gil Sparks
Club Admin Director

Program

To attend on Zoom click here.

Lunch Menu
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Chair
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Membership Director
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Calendar/Announcements

April 5 - Possible rescheduled date for VCP Flooring Installation.
More data soon.

April 5 - 9 am - 11 am, IncrEdibles Food Packing at Colorado
Friendship

April 8 - 7:30 am, Board Meeting at Front Range State Bank
Community Room
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April 10 - 5:00 pm,  at Pump House

April 19th - 9am - 10 am, Dickens Farm Nature Area Clean Up

Photo Fun!



The VCP Laundry Project is complete! Thank you , Dan Gust.

Great speaker last Thursday: Javier Camacho, Platter River Power
Authority.

Congratulations to our Students of the Month too!



Psst! Notice Our Shiny Rotary Bell?

As many of our new members will discover and our long-time members already
know, Rotarians seem to develop a sixth sense around the ability to spot a need
within their communities and garner the resources to meet those needs.
Sometimes that effort materializes in a major undertaking that includes our club
along with several area partners, but on other occasions the service may be less
overt.

In the latter category, is member Al Guse. A few weeks ago, and in honor of our
upcoming 40th anniversary, PK devoted his Trivia questions to pieces of our
club’s history, including the dedication engraved on our Rotary bell. The bell was
a gift when our club was founded in 1985, and it had been hard for PK to
decipher the dedication etched on the bell because of its tarnished condition.

The following week, the bell sported a renewed spit-
and-polished shine. Al had quietly taken the bell home;
consulted with Snyder Jewelers for the safest polish to
not damage the metal finish; polished the bell; and
returned it the following week to its place of honor at the
front of the room to open each weekly meeting.

In case you missed PK’s Trivia, here’s the engraved
dedication which can now be easily read on our Rotary
bell:

May 18, 1985
Presented to Twin Peaks Rotary Club

by Edward Lehman
In memory of Joseph Q. Rose

A community leader and dedicated Rotarian
President of Longmont Rotary 1979 to 1980

Thank you, Al, for noticing the need and addressing it.

Fortieth Anniversary This Year!

Survey Says…Save the Date



 Survey Results

Thank you to over 40 members who responded to our recent survey
regarding in which setting to celebrate the club’s fortieth anniversary.
Over 28.6% preferred our Thursday, May 15, regular luncheon
combined with 33.3% willing to support any of the three settings.
The Saturday evening banquet format garnered 21.4%, and the
Saturday casual picnic landed at 11.9%. So, we are moving forward
with preparations for Thursday, May 15, as our 40th celebration.
Save the date and watch for guest registration to open in a few
weeks.

To view the survey results report, click here. You will need to enter
your DACdb login credentials to open the document.

Bingo Fundraiser for Our Club's Water Project
and Youth SOSSAS Project

Laurell Richey, Service Chair and Water Project Chair, will be recruiting
members to serve on four teams to run bingo from 9 -11 pm on Saturday's
at the Longmont Bingo Hall. The money earned will help fund the Water
Project and the Youth SOSSAS project. There is the potential to earn over
$4000 per month!

March 2025 Students of the Month

https://dacdb.com/index.html?FW=SF&BaseDir=8210A4921AD064260ED215B2FCCDAAEA&Path=22543/Downloads/Fortieth%20Anniv%20Celebration%20Setting%20Poll%20Results.pdf


Congratulations Jackson and Rhys! Thank you Rebecca Lynch for
your work on this.

Lyons – Cole Gjertson (Counselor & Coach) Not able to attend
Cole Gjertson is one of the most accomplished seniors at Lyons. We
affectionately call him a "Cole of All Trades". Not only is he successfully
navigating a full schedule, but he is also earning his EMT certification and



works almost full time at his dad's business. He is an incredibly talented
skier, and his coach states the following:
“Cole stepped into the 24-25 season with focus and determination. His
leadership from day 1 earned him a well-deserved position as one of our
team captains. Cole's training and focus paid off with fantastic performance
this season. Consistency and multiple top ten finishes in slalom and giant
slalom have earned Cole a spot on the All-State GS team, a 7th place
finish in the Colorado Cup (a season long competition), and an invitation to
compete at Western Nationals. Cole has been an exemplary athlete this
season and we will miss him next year!”

Cole - Lyons is proud of you and is grateful for your kindness, generous
spirit and your contributions.

Skyline – Tobias Pinson (David Speckl, - wrestling coach) Not able to
attend
“Tobias Pinson has been an exemplary leader throughout his four years in
the Skyline Wrestling Program. He has served as captain the past 2
seasons. This season he really evolved into the leadership position. As a
leader, Tobias exhibited the core values of our wrestling program. These
core values include character, integrity, resilience, perseverance,
dedication, conviction, mental toughness and teamwork. It is rare to find a
student-athlete who possesses and consistently demonstrates even a small
number of these characteristics. Tobias exhibited them both on the mat
and off the mat. We have a motto "Prove it every day!". Tobias did just
this through his leadership. He “walked the talk” and served as a great role
model for all the wrestlers in the program. I can easily give examples of
each of our core values and how Tobias lived up to them. Perhaps the
greatest thing that he brought to the table was his vision and emphasis on
goals. He worked tirelessly to achieve his own goals, while encouraging
everyone else in the room to pursue their own. At the end of almost every
practice, Tobias would share his vision and encourage others in the pursuit
of their individual and team goal.
His goals on the mat were certainly met this year. He became a 3-time
regional champion and a 2x State placer. He finished 5th his junior year
and finished his senior campaign by reaching the state finals and finishing
2nd. He earned over 100 wins in his career finishing with an impressive 45-
2 record his senior year.“
We are incredibly proud of Tobias' accomplishments and believe he would
be a most deserving recipient of the Twin Peaks Rotary Student of the
Month award. Skyline is proud to call Tobias, a Skyline Falcon!

Silver Creek – Jackson Coleman (Barb Norrbom)
“I have been so fortunate over the last 4 years to watch Jackson Coleman
grow, not only to be a good foot taller than me, but also as the kind,
intelligent and hard-working person standing in front of you all. I am
happy to nominate him for this student of the month honor. As a multi-
sport athlete in track and football, Jackson has achieved much, including
signing with a university to play football. He has also overcome adversity
by sustaining a serious injury and doing months of rehab. His coaches and
teachers hail Jackson's incredible work ethic, positive attitude, willingness
to help other students, as well as his leadership on the track and the field.
I am honored to work with Jackson and proud of his many
accomplishments.”

Longmont – Darren Odom (Rhys)
Longmont High would like to recognize Darren Odom (goes by Rhys) for
Student of the Month--Male Athlete. Rhys is a 3-sport athlete in football (1
year), basketball (all 4 years), and track (all 4 years.) He has a letter in
football after playing for just one year as a wide receiver. Rhys is getting a
varsity letter in basketball this year. He plays in a power forward position
and is Captain of his team. Rhys also has 2 letters for track and is getting



a 3rd track letter this year. Rhys is a strong student taking honors and AP
classes all 4 years. He has a 3.56 GPA and will earn our prestigious High
School of Business diploma at the end of this year. Rhys is on the Yearbook
staff and participates in Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA). In a
couple of weeks, Rhys will be competing at the state level for FBLA in an
Investments and Securities event.

Ads On Our Website!

Members, you can advertise your business on our website! (See picture in the upper left
corner of the above picture.) See Emily Bauer or Donna Mercier to get the details and sign up.

Zoom Recordings

Feb 27 - Interview of members here

Mar 06 - Shelter Box here.

Mar 13 - Platte Power Authority here.

Twin Peaks Update & Social Media

Twin Peaks Update:
Editor/writer: Charlene Santala Gearing
Writers: Wendy Frick

Social Media - Check these out:

our club Instagram
our club Facebook page
our club website which includes a picture gallery and club documents
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